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Lahore (PR): “The visit by the delegation of the Afghan Taliban to China is a potential 
game changer not only for our region but the entire world.”  

This was said by the Ameer of Tanzeem-e-Islami, Shujauddin Shaikh, in a statement. He 

noted that the visit to China by a high-ranking delegation of the Afghan Taliban, led by Mullah 

Abdul Ghani Baradar, on Chinese invitation, and its meeting with high-ranking officials of 

China, including the Foreign Minister, gives a clear indication that China is willing to recognize 

the legitimacy of the future government of the Afghan Taliban in Afghanistan, following the 

complete withdrawal of US troops. The meeting between the high-ranking officials of both 

sides during this visit has given the obvious perception that China has reached the conclusion 

that the prevalence of peace in our region in the future is dependent on not only recognizing 

the authority of the (forthcoming) government of the Afghan Taliban but also fully supporting 

it. The Ameer remarked that the coinciding visit by the US Secretary of State, Anthony 

Blinken, to India, during which he not only met with Indian officials but also held an exclusive 

meeting with the Dalai Lama, clearly shows that the US and India want to antagonize China 

as well as ruin the peace and stability of the region. The Ameer asserted that the Government 

of Pakistan must, now, not only recognize the unconditional right of the Afghan Taliban to 

establish an Islamic government in Afghanistan but also provide them with full support in the 

matter, if requested. The Afghan Taliban ought to be given the opportunity to undertake the 

responsibility of rebuilding their country devastated by USA, bring peace and stability in 

Afghanistan and, corresponding to the wishes of the Afghan public, revive the Islamic system 

of governance, i.e., the Islamic Emirates of Afghanistan. The Ameer emphasized that 

malevolent powers such as the US, Israel and India want to ignite the flames of war in this 

region and it is imperative for the Afghan Taliban, Pakistan, China and all other peace-loving 

powers of our region to stand tall and function like an unmovable object to defeat their 

nefarious designs. The Ameer concluded by stating that only then would our region flourish, 

prosper and become a cradle of peace and stability. 
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